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Amendment to Local Notice to Mariners No 030 of 2024 - Zones reserved for 

swimmers in Malta and Gozo - 2024 – Mellieha Bay 

 

 

Reference is made to Local Notice to Mariners No 030 of 2024. 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that due to the danger from falling debris and related works being carried out on 

the Mellieħa Bay Hotel, the swimmer zone at Mellieħa Bay, formed by joining the points 

16A, 16B, 16C, 16D and the intermediate coastline, as shown on the attached chart 

Figure 16, including the launching lane will not be installed. 

 

The area, will no longer be classed as a swimmer zone but instead classed as a No Entry 

Area due to the associated risks, meaning no swimmers or vessels are allowed to enter. 

 

Due to the above the No Entry Area will be indicated by a rope joining the points 16A, 

16B, 16C and 16D and which will be kept afloat by white marker floats for the duration of 

the restriction.  

 

This restriction will be in force with immediate effect and until Wednesday 30th April 2025. 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No 054 of 2024 is hereby cancelled. 

 

Local Notice to Mariners No 030 of 2024 is to be amended accordingly. 

 

All the other information mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 030 of 2024 will remain 

valid. 

 

 

Chart affected:  BA 211 

 




